
Minutes of the Meeting of the Board of Water Commissioners 

Monday, June 27, 2022 

Bell Hill Water Treatment Facility 

14 Bell Hill Road 

North Brookfield, MA 01535 

 

Present:  Tim Nason, James Grace, Christopher Caputo, Jamie Flamand and Kelly 

Valeri 
 

Absent:    None  
 

The meeting opened @ 6:00 PM  

 

Reorganize the Board 

Mr. Grace made a motion that Tim Nason retain the Chairmanship.  Mr. Caputo seconded the 

motion.  The vote to accept Tim Nason as Chairman was unanimous. 

 

Review and approve the minutes 

 

Mr. Nason made a motion to approve the May 9, 2022 minutes as written. Mr. Grace seconded the motion.  

The vote to accept these minutes was unanimous.  

 

Superintendent Report 

 

Ward Street water main break – There was a water main break on 78 Ward Street on May 24th.  Ed 

Thibeault and the Water department did a great job to get water restored to residents in a timely manner. 

 

Old East Brookfield Rd. water main break -   A second water main break was called in for 48 Old East 

Brookfield on May 30th.  Once again, Ed Thibeault and the Water department did a fantastic job.  Air 

remained in the pipes for a few weeks following the break but has since been cleared out.   

 

Aeration Project for Horse Pond –  The aeration project for Horse Pond has been approved by the ARPA 

committee.  We are looking at around September for the project to begin.  More details will follow in the 

next few months. 

 

Lead & Copper Testing- Lead and Copper testing will take place this year per Mass DEP requirements.   

We test for Lead & Copper every 3 years. The Board of Water Commissioners recently approved a $20 

Hannaford gift card be given to each participant as a token of appreciation for continuing to support the 

Lead & Copper testing in town. The resident testing be Thursday, August 11th and the North Brookfield 

Elementary and High Schools will be tested in mid- September.  

 

New Business 

 

None at this time. 



 

Meeting Adjourned at 6:20 pm 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Kelly Valeri 

Administrative Assistant 


